
 
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE TO THE BAR 
 
 
 

 Due to the imbalance of Hurricane Sandy cases in the District of New Jersey resulting 
from the differing geographical impacts of the storm, the Hurricane Sandy Litigation Committee 
recommended to the Board of Judges that Sandy flood and wind cases from the Trenton 
vicinage be reallocated to the Camden and Newark vicinages.  The Board of Judges approved 
the following recommendations: 
 

1. Trenton Sandy cases filed from April 1, 2014 through July 15, 2014 will be 
reallocated to and evenly split between Camden and Newark. 

 
2. Any new Sandy cases filed July 16 onward that would be allocated to the Trenton 

vicinage will be allocated to and evenly split between Camden and Newark. 
 
3. Camden and Newark vicinages will continue to receive Sandy cases originating in 

those vicinages, and the Trenton vicinage will continue to manage Sandy cases that 
were allocated to Trenton prior to April 1, 2014. 

 
 
 
DATE: July 15, 2014      JEROME B. SIMANDLE, CHIEF JUDGE 
 


